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November, 2018 Newsletter 
 

IBEW Local 570 
Chuck H. Grube 

Business Manager/Financial Secretary 

 

                   

A MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

As we go into the Holiday Season, the Local has many things to 

be thankful for. We’ve had the opportunity of full employment 

and providing for our families. We have organized many 

workers in the electrical trade, giving them the ability to have 

health care, retirement and safe working conditions. We have 

increased our general fund, providing us with the funds to 

continue the work that we, as a Local, have been doing for 

over 100 years. Our Apprenticeship continues to increase in 

numbers, attracting larger classes to meet the demands of a 

larger market share.  We have expanded the instructor staff 

with exciting, conscientious Journeymen, sharing their 

knowledge with our future Journeymen and women. Our 

Signatory Contractors have been blessed with many projects 

and continue to strive for future projects. So, yes, we have a lot 

to be grateful for this Thanksgiving Holiday. 

I hope everyone has a safe and enjoyable Thanksgiving and a 

Happy Holiday Season. I wish prosperity for our members and 

our community going into 2019. 

Chuck Grube 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events 2018-2019 

 December 8th, 2018 

     Code of Excellence 

   January 12, 2019 

     Hockey Night (7:00 pm) 

      

IN MEMORY 

Thomas Clements 

Passed:  8/19/18 

Nathan Bell 

Passed:  9/13/18 

Paul Ludwig 

Passed:  9/27/18 

Hutch Draman 

Passed: 10/3/18 

Samuel McKenzie 

Passed: 10/14/18 

Dale Simpson 

Passed: 10/15/18 

Our sympathies and prayers go out 

to the family and friends of our 

deceased Brothers. 

 

 



   

  Page 2 of 12 

   
 

 

 

Work Picture 

We currently have 24 on Book 1 and 9 on Book 2.  On the Short Call Book we have 4.   

 

More Important News 

Dues Increase 

Per the 39th IBEW Convention that convened September 2016, monthly dues for “A” members will 

increase $1.00 beginning with your payment for January 2019 dues.  The increase goes toward 

your Pension Benefit Fund. 

Holiday Hours 

The Local Union business office will be closed on December 24th & 25th 2018 and January 1st, 2019. 

In Person Resign 

This is a reminder that December resign is IN PERSON ONLY (unless you resigned in person in July 

2018).  You may resign during regular business hours from December 10th through December 31st, 

2018 by 4:00 pm. 

Assistant Business Manager 

We would like to welcome Chris Chandler, the new IBEW Local 570 Assistant Business Manager.   

Chris graduated from the Tucson Apprenticeship Program in 2004 and has been a member of 

Local 570 for 15 years.  He taught at the apprenticeship for 3 years and is a veteran of the United 

States Air Force. 

New Dispatcher 

We would like to welcome Laura Vebber, the new IBEW Local 570 Dispatcher.  Laura is an Arizona 

native, born and raised in Tempe.  She worked at Zenith American Solutions processing union 

members’ Health and Pension benefits for over 21 years. She is an OPEIU 30 member.  She recently 

moved to the Tucson area to be closer to her daughter and her family. 
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Code of Excellence Class 

 

Instructor: Scott Toot 

Date: December 8th, 2018 

Time: 8:00 am to 2:30 pm, lunch will be 

served. 

 

Please contact the hall at @520-622-6745 if 

you are interested in attending this class.                                                                                                     
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Brotherhood Events 

 

The Annual Picnic was held on November 3, 2018, at Udall Park.  We had a great turn out with 

almost 500 people.    A good time was had by all. 
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LOCAL 570 ON THE JOB 
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LOCAL 570 ON THE JOB 
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New Members Being Sworn In at the Meeting 

  November 6th, 2018  

 

 

Saturday November 17, 2018, was a very busy day for Local 570 Volunteers.  A special 

thank you to Scott & Anita Toot, Mary and Chuck Grube, Laura Vebber, Jayden Ciardulli, 

Jack Duffy, Javier Soto & Giselle Perique for helping stuff Thanksgiving Boxes at the Fire 

Fighters Union Hall.                            

Thanks to Mike Pugh, Octavio Garcia and Russ Wind for helping with the El Tour De Tucson 

bike race.  

                                                   

And a thank you to Chris Chandler, Chuck Grube, Jimmy Ciardulli, Gabe Ruiz and Leonard 

Ward for helping with the Downtown Christmas Lights. 
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“Thank You” 

For attending The Union Meeting in November, 2018 

       

          Mark Ashe                                                    Stephan Ashe                                    William Bettis                   

          Damien Bishop                                          Alan Brizee                                        Seth Bustamonte 

          Chris Chandler                                         Jimmy Ciardulli                                Richard Dains 

          Lorenzo De La Cruz                                Antonio De La Cruz                         Robert Ervin                                 

          Octavio Garcia                                          Jesus Garcia                                       Gregory Gonzalez 

          Tayler Grenfell                                         Chuck Grube                                     Edward Hart 

          Robert Jost                                               Fermin Lopez                                     Pat Malloy         

          Gerardo Meraz                                         Nick Perez                                         Michael Pugh 

         Leroy Romero                                            Gabriel Ruiz                                      Nicholas Sanchez  

         Christopher Sanna                                  Thomas Sipe                                        Dick Solomon                

         Daniel Somogyi                                          Javier Soto                                          Thomas Spellman 

         Scott Toot                                                   Jonathon Vanden-Heuvel              William Vega 

         David Wallis                                              Andrew Warner                        
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To be on the mailing list to receive the newsletter please send an email to 

newsletter@ibew570.org.  For photos, news and more, visit us on Facebook or on our 

website:  www.facebook.com/IBEW570 or www.ibew570.org 

 

 

570 OFFICER’S 

Business Manager/Financial Secretary:  Executive Board:   

Chuck H. Grube  Chris Brevick, Jimmy Ciardulli, Mike 

Pugh, Dick Solomon, Pete Richey 

President:  Scott Toot   

Vice President:  Pat Malloy 

Treasurer:  David Wallis 

Recording Secretary:  Alan Brizee     

 

      

     

 

 

 

 opeiu: 30 

 afl-cio 

                 Tucson, AZ 

mailto:newsletter@ibew570.org
http://www.facebook.com/IBEW570
http://www.ibew570.org/

